

Handelsstraat 10, rue du Commerce | B-1000 Brussel/Bruxelles Phone: +32-(0)2-285 41 59 | Fax: +32-(0)2-285 41 55 president@epp.eu | www.epp.eu

Mr. Jerzy Samborski President Unicorn Krakowska 6A 05-822 Milanówek Poland

Brussels, 19th September 2013

Dear President,

I am writing to you in relation to the recent launch of the Polish edition of my book: `Europe, I Struggle, I Overcome' in Katowice. I deeply regret that I was unable to attend the event. Nevertheless, I was delighted to hear that the occasion was a great success!

As I made clear in the message I forwarded to the event, I am deeply grateful to you for the commitment and dedication you demonstrated throughout the process of producing the book and for the role you played in organising the launch event.

I would also like to sincerely thank you for sending me the good wishes of the audience regarding my recent spell of ill health. Their sentiments were warmly received and very much appreciated. I am pleased to inform you that my condition is much improved. I am looking forward to resuming my normal activities shortly.

Once again, thank you.

Best Regards,

President of EPP

Former Prime Minister of Belgium